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SUBJECT: iNewSource inquiry response
 
On Tuesday, May 21, a reporter with iNewSource, Sofia Mejias-Pascoe, requested information regarding services available to migrant families and individuals at Father Joe’s Villages, including the number of families and individuals estimated to currently be staying at the shelters. 

In lieu of an interview, we agreed to provide the following statement.
 
Please consider the following statement from Deacon Jim Vargas, president and CEO at Father Joe’s Villages:
 
“Our priority, at Father Joe’s Villages, is caring for anyone experiencing poverty or homelessness within our city. We do not require the disclosure of a client’s migrant status or their country of origin when using our services.

While we are not an agency contracted to provide services to migrants and asylum seekers, we urge our federal, state and county officials to increase investments in the services needed by all families and individuals experiencing homelessness in our region. 

Father Joe’s Villages works with partner agencies to better serve the community as a whole. Further inquiries on supporting migrant families and individuals should be sent to Jewish Family Services or Catholic Charities Diocese of San Diego, both of which are contracted to provide services to migrants and will be able to provide more specific context on the current situation in San Diego.”

###
 
Please contact Byron Kimball at byron@gomixte.com or (619) 732-0789 x 297. 
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